GoMath, Journeys, and Science Fusion. We do need to order a set of teachers manuals for Ms. Pelletier and

extra science teachers manuals for first and second grade teachers, we are short two for each grade level.
Walkthroughs are happening every other week. We brought in Cyndi Leeds to help Desiree and myself
with observing and providing teachers with feedback. We continue to look for the things that are put into

our Instructional Framework.

Supervision & Evaluation: 1 completed evaluations on the none-tenured teachers: Mrs. Whitford, Ms.
Morsette, Mrs. Bradbury, Ms. Flachmeyer, and Mr. Bober. Mrs. Whitford and Ms. Morsette will be up for

tenure this spring. I changed up the librarians schedule again, this was to ensure that one of the teachers
was covered so that she may relieve herself, as she is a breast feeding mother. I brought Cyndi Leeds in to
help with our two teachers who are on a plan of improvement, as well as our new teachers. She did some
training on reading templates and classroom engagement. I do need to start meeting with the teachers

who are on improvement plans weekly. I made a visit to East End Colony

Culture & Language: Culture Committee is planning a round dance in February. Ms. St. Pierre along with

Mr. Small continue to push Cree Culture and language throughout the school. Teachers are starting to im-

plement more Indian Education for All.

Behavior Management: We placed three students on half day schedules, as well as put two of them on

behavior contract. Two have been coming to school, another one has been missing a lot of school. We will
revisit the behavior contracts that we put in place in May to see if we want to continue the half day sched-
ule for the next school year. Mr. Harkins, Ms. Motsay, Mrs. Moffit, Ms. Morsette, and myself met on De-
cember 27th and started planning anti-bullying strategies. We pull some information off the OPI website
to guide us. We created a bullying reporting form, sent it to all the classrooms, and put it on the schools
website. We will be conducting monthly MBI-Anti-bullying assemblies. We also want to form a students

leadership group where we meet with students and plan anti-bullying activities. We held our first

assembly on Monday January 7th.
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Kalelee Henderson completed a
ribbon skirt with Ms. St. Pierre

Students playing a gift unwrapping game at the Literacy
night.

Students having a “Snowball” fight on the
stage during the math/literacy night.

Frank Jr. and Kadence playing card g_ames at the Math-
Literacy Night. They are both sixth graders at RBE.
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